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Attendance: Dawn Allshouse, David Gillett, Janice Lee, Drake Lewis, Linda Mahi, Tom Roza, Ni To, Bret Watson, 

The August 2010 meeting of the Central Services Classified Senate (CSCS) was held at 1:00pm on August 18, 2010 in the Foothill Carriage House and was conducted by Dawn Allshouse.

1) Review and Approve Minutes
Dawn Allshouse called the meeting to order. A sign-in sheet was made available to all attendees.  The July meeting minutes were approved.

2) Treasurer’s Report
Linda Mahi provided treasurer’s Report.  The past 3 months of reports was presented.  Majority of expenses incurred were result of costs for District Retreat held in May.

3.  District Opening Day – Dawn Allshouse
Opening Day is September 16 at De Anza and is a half-day event.  Discussion was held on a joint Senate breakout session on creating awareness.  The session would include information about the purposes of the classified senates and who the various union reps are.  Plans are to engage Linda Thor to make a presentation.    It was reported that schools, in order to achieve accreditation must have an active shared governance process in place.  

4.  CSCS Scholarship – Janice Lee
Met with Financial Aid offices and recommendation was CSCS Scholarship should be placed in the “Community Engagement” classification.  It was recommended that applicants provide a letter entitled “My Story” which describes why the applicant is worthy of consideration for awarding of the scholarship.   

Reviewing scholarship applications can be handled in one of two ways: 1-Form a subcommittee to read all the scholarship applications; 2-Review performed by the permanent standing committee within the Financial Aid offices, who would also select the finalists for the scholarship.  Which applicant review process would be determined by how many applicants there are: if large, defer review to the standing committee. 

5. End of Summer BBQ – Dawn Allshouse
It was agreed a donation bucket for the CSCS scholarship fund be setup so that employees who wanted to contribute cash would have the opportunity.  This will be included in the BBQ announcement flyer to help people remember to bring their money.  

September 10 was selected as the date for the BBQ;  date was approved by Linda Thor and the Chancellor’s Staff.  A work order is being created for Plant Services to setup the tables and insect abatement and for John Vandercook to setup the sound system.  

Dawn is lining up speakers from Chancellor’s staff to talk about shared governance and participation.  The main menu of hamburgers and hot dogs was approved along with encouraging employees to bring a potluck of other foods and desserts.  Employee of the Month winners will be awarded a certificate and a gift card to those employees who have not yet received theirs.  

6) CSCS Sub-Committee Meeting Reports

Publications – Newsletter

Plans are to publish a newsletter just before the Summer BBQ

Employee of the Month

No EOM awards given since April 2010
New Hire Committee

Tom will contact Kevin McElroy to setup a new employee orientation with the Senate.  Dawn will ask Kevin to attend a future CSCS meeting and make a small presentation.

 7)  District Committee Reports

Budget

Still no State Budget.  District developing contingency plan to cover expenses thru November pending the passing of  State budget.  FY 2009-10, benefits related expenses were $1.7 million less then budgeted.  Carryover from FY 09-10 for the General Fund was $36.5 million dollars, and $13 million in what is called an Internal Services Benefits Fund.  There continues to be concern with FY 2011-12 because of the continued depressed economy and potentially reduced revenues.
Chancellors Advisory Committee

Parcel Tax measure will be on November ballot.  Discussion on policies governing use of District facilities, conflict of interest, and non-smoking.  Participation in League for Innovation continuing participation in OSHER Grant program discussed.
HRAC

No report provided

ETAC

ETAC has not met during the summer months.  
EIS Steering Committee (Banner Update)

Fall Qtr registration using Banner in progress.  Finance closing first fiscal year using Banner.  The document management system called BDMS is being prepared for training and implementation in 2010.
 8)  Other Topics & Closing Questions & Comments
The next meeting of the CSCS will be at 1:00pm on September 15, 2010 in the District Board Room.  Dawn Allshouse adjourned the meeting.
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